CANDIDATES’ REQUESTS FOR CLARIFICATIONS TO THE SERVICE CONTRACT NOTICE AND RESPONSES OF THE CONTRACTING AUTHORITY No. 1
Contract Title:	“Technical Assistance for Reduction of Infrastructure Maintenance & Renewal (M&R) Costs and Establishment of a Railway Infrastructure Maintenance Management System (RI-MMS) at the DG for Turkish State Railways (TCDD)”
Publication Ref.:	EuropeAid/140271/IH/SER/TR
Question 1:
As it is known Coronavirus outbreak was recognized as a pandemic by the World Health Organization on 11 March 2020. Due to increase in the number of COVID-19 cases on global scale, many governments have taken precautions such as travel restrictions, distance education, working from home and finally, as declaring a state of emergency which brought restrictions to daily routine of people in their living countries.
Spain, as the second most affected country in Europe, has announced a declaration of the constitutional state of alarm on 13 March 2020 and then, the Spanish government imposed a nationwide quarantine, which banned to people to go work. On 28 March, the Spanish government has tightened up its national lockdown, ordering all non-essential workers to stay at home for the next two more weeks with the possibility of further extension.
We would like to remind that our HQ, as Eptisa Servicios de Ingenieria S.L. is located in Madrid, Spain and due to the current situation in the country, the staff of the company is not allowed to work in office environment for some time. Even the staff is working from home, it is affecting the business as usual.
Even we, as Eptisa Mühendislik, are trying to do our best for preparation of our application for this specific and very important project, coronavirus outbreak is affecting the proposal preparation because of limited contribution of our potential partner(s) from Spain and additionally, we are also working from home mostly in order to support the precautions taken by the Government for health of the society.
By considering the explanations given above about the current situation, we kindly request a minimum of 2 weeks extension to be granted for the deadline of submission of tenders, which has been given as 30 April 2020 in “Article 23 Deadline for Submission of Applications” of the “Contract Notice”.
Answer 1:
Please refer to the Corrigendum No.1 to the Contract Notice. 
Question 2:
As stated in point 23 of the Contract Notice published, there are two different systems for sending applications: by post or private mail service or by hand deliver. Due to the current situation (COVID-19), we would like to request the possibility of submission via email to ensure our application form arrives on time.
Answer 2:
[bookmark: _GoBack]The systems for sending applications remain as defined in the Article 23 and 25 of the Contract Notice. 
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